BOLINAS COMMUNITY PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT

BCPUD

BOX 390 270 ELM ROAD BOLINAS CALIFORNIA 94924

415 868 1224



October 17, 2023

NOTICE OF HEARING TO CONSIDER TERMINATION OF WATER SERVICE AND/OR REVOCATION OF PERMIT

Limited Water Use Permit # 07-04

Via email: francescavietor@gmail.com and U.S. Mail

Francesca Vietor 2111 Turk Street San Francisco, California 94115

Re: BCPUD Account 30545030; Service APN: 191-011-37; Service Address: 270

Laurel Rd.

Dear Francesca:

This letter is to advise you that during the 30-day period granted to you to come into compliance with the terms of your limited water use permit (see enclosed letter dated September 14, 2023) you again exceeded the maximum consumption allowed by the terms of your permit and therefore remain out of compliance with the terms of that permit. Specifically, during the 30-day period ending October 14, 2023, your water consumption was 1,305 cubic feet (which is equivalent to 325 gallons per day). Per the enclosed letter, you were required to reduce your water consumption between September 14, 2023 and October 14, 2023 to an amount less than 900 cubic feet (which is equivalent to the 224 gallons per day allowed by your limited water use permit).

As you did not come into compliance with the terms of your limited water use permit by October 14, 2023 as required by our prior notice of non-compliance, pursuant to BCPUD Resolution 312, you are hereby notified that this matter will be referred to the BCPUD Board of Directors for a hearing on November 15, 2023 to consider the termination of your water service and/or the revocation of your limited water use permit for failure to comply with the terms of that permit. The meeting will begin at 7:30 p.m. and you have the option of participating remotely via Zoom or in-person. You will receive a copy of the meeting agenda prior to the meeting date with the log-in instructions. (Meeting agendas also are posted on our website and mailed the Friday before the Board meeting date.)

Please call me at the phone number listed above if you have any questions about this letter or your limited water use permit

Very truly yours,

Jennifer Blackman General Manager

BOLINAS COMMUNITY PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT

BCPUD BOX 390 270 ELM ROAD BOLINAS CALIFORNIA 94924

415 868 1224



September 14, 2023

NOTICE OF NON-COMPLIANCE – Limited Water Use Permit # 07-04 Via email: francescavietor@gmail.com and U.S. Mail

Francesca Vietor 2111 Turk Street San Francisco, California 94115

Re: BCPUD Account 30545030; Service APN: 191-011-37; Service Address: 270 Laurel Rd.

Dear Francesca:

This letter is to advise you that BCPUD records for the billing period ending August 31, 2023 indicate that you exceeded the maximum quarterly water consumption allowed by the terms of your limited water use permit and therefore are out of compliance with that permit. Specifically, during the 3-month period ending August 31, 2023 your average quarterly water consumption was 5,000 cubic feet (which is equivalent to 416 gallons per day). The maximum quarterly amount allowed under your limited water use permit is 2,700 cubic feet (which is equivalent to 224 gallons per day).

You have 30-days from the date of this letter to come into compliance with the terms of your permit. To avoid further enforcement action by the BCPUD, you must reduce your consumption between September 14, 2023 and October 14, 2023 to an amount less than 900 cubic feet (which is equivalent to the 224 gallons per day allowed by your permit). We are willing to inspect your water lines for possible leaks and otherwise work with you to develop conservation measures; please contact our office if you would like to set up an appointment. If you do not comply with the terms of your permit by October 14, 2023, please be advised that applicable BCPUD regulations provide that limited water use permits are subject to revocation for non-compliance and the BCPUD may discontinue service to a customer whose limited water use permit has been revoked. You have a right to a hearing before the Board of Directors before a decision is made to discontinue your water service.

Please call me at the phone number listed above if you have any questions about this letter or your limited water use permit

Very truly yours,

Jennifer Blackman General Manager